PPCMA Update 02-12-07

Dear PPCMA Members,
Just to let you all know, startup has gone better than expected. We have received a very significant volume of new subscription requests just following our first email. It would appear there is quite a demand for information from the general Pecan membership. We have received many letters of support from the community, and those are appreciated. 
Here is a quick summary of key news items.

“Meet the Candidates”
First, a “Meet the Candidates” forum with VERY brief comments was held at the “Breakfast Club” on February 7th. One thing stood out in the crowd. Only one candidate, Frank Andrews At this morning's "Breakfast Club", Frank Andrews was the ONLY CANDIDATE who did not support changing from 2/3s to a simple majority for assessment increases. Frank went on to say that as a current Finance Committee Member the Association appears to be in good financial shape for several years with the current assessment. (Details shown below) All the other candidates supported the Board's position on the need to change to simple majority approval for assessment increases. 
Remember folks, if you have one candidate you like, you do not have to vote for more than one. It is your prerogative. The total vote received per candidate determines the top three winners. 
Finance Committee
A few items of interest at the January Finance Committee meeting. About $214,000 of capital was reviewed for the Second Quarter 2007 Capital. (PPOA does not have a full year 2007 Capital Budget as required by PPOA policy, since the current board prefers to budget one quarter at a time.) The funds break down as follows:
$176,000 for Golf equipment, primarily the purchase of new mowing equipment to replace equipment that PPOA previously had on long term lease. 
$3000 for maintenance of a walk in cooler.
$7,500 for lighting at the PAC and Front Circle
$4,900 for Landscaping/beautification of the Front Circle. 
$8,900 to fix the Marina Drainage problem
$13,250 for a sewer system and AMUD connection at the Marina. This will also provide a new dump station for RVs.
It was noted by one guest at the meeting that it was nice to see that Finance was no longer having to ration capital.
The Controller also reported that the current Full Year 2007 PPOA Operational cash flow forecast is for $159,016 versus a budget of $106,269, or about $53,000 better than budgeted.  
A new long term financial projection was also shown to the committee, which indicates the PPOA has no cash shortfall until 2011. (This is the study Frank Andrews had referred to above) These figures were described by Treasurer Gene Kellough as very conservative, because they include NO ADDITIONAL ASSESSMENTS from Anthony’s new subdivision now going in by the Nutcracker. This assumes the current assessment stays the same, and normal inflation is experienced.

Long Range Planning
Long Range Planning met in January. The first meeting was right after the Town Hall meeting. The members were asked what feedback they had heard about the Town Hall, and most reported that in general people had been disappointed because they came expecting some answers and didn’t feel like they had gotten any. 
The committee then outlined what its’ four major ongoing efforts are this year. A team is organized around each component. 
First and foremost, the LRP committee is looking at ways to add more Golf amenities to Pecan. They mentioned both the possibility of a purchase of the Nutcracker, or the construction of a completely new golf course on 200 acres of land Anthony would provide per the LENMO II Agreement, which requires PPOA to build the course. There was some discussion that if PPOA does build the new course, Anthony’s adjacent property will be converted from low value orchard lots to prime Golf Course lots, creating millions of dollars of increased value to the Developer. The committee said they will be trying to figure out how the PPOA can pay for more Golf, but no specifics were mentioned.
Second is an effort to look at different Governance models for the PPOA. They mentioned an idea of possible precinct representation, etc., and a small group will be traveling to other out of town developments to gather information.
Third, they discussed a major desire to get the State of Texas to agree to widen Highway 167. This will be an organized effort.
Fourth, they are considering the viability of a “Third Entrance” for Pecan. This would be a bridge potentially going into Johnson County. No details were mentioned, but the Committee did meet with Anthony later in January to discuss the idea.

Now here is what the official PPOA Minutes for the LRP have to say about this very same meeting. Perhaps this is what Mr. Shawen meant by "Not All Information Should Be Made Public!"
The LRPC held a short meeting to debrief itself on the Informational Meeting held on January 11th.

The general opinion was that the membership would like to have seen more details regarding subjects surfaced by the focus groups. However it was pointed out that the purpose of the informational meeting, as designed, was to provide feedback to the membership regarding issues raised by the focus groups not to be prepared to discuss them in detail at the meeting.
The value of an article being placed in the Columns was discussed. It was determined that one should be drafted giving more details and update of what the LRPC is working on.
The committee discussed the tasks of the sub committees

Meeting adjourned at 10:30
 
House Committee
The House Committee has been very busy. They have now formed special committees to look at renovating the Clubhouse Entry, the Library, the Card Room, the Board Room, the Brazos Room and the Men’s Restrooms. 
You may recall, they are currently spending about $230,000 on renovating the Terrace and Ballroom, along with the 2nd Floor Conference Room. 
It is unclear what the committee and board will try to do next, but there are lots of folks looking at ways to spend more money at the Clubhouse, even though President Shawen says there is no multi-year phased project or master plan. A number of both current and immediate past board members and some board spouses are heavily involved in the committee effort.
PPCMA will be providing a detailed report in the near future on the Clubhouse Renovation effort.
 
Marina
At the Marina the beer and wine is under lock and key. According to an employee, "someone" at the Clubhouse, responsible for alcoholic beverage license renewals, failed to renew the Marina's liquor license. As a result, they are shut down "indefinitely" on liquor sales, and they have no idea at this time when they may get the license back. Liquor sales are a significant component of Marina profits, so this is obviously going to be a monetary blow to us, the PPOA owners.
 
PPOA recently received multiple citations from the Texas Alcoholic Beverage Commission for having open liquor containers out after midnight at the Clubhouse. This is in addition to other citations within the last few years. It is unknown what the outcome of these citations could be.  We will provide any follow up information that may become available.

RVs, Trailers and Boats
The PPOA Board won its’ recent lawsuit in Hood County District Court, alleging that it is a violation of C&Rs to park an RV in Pecan. As a followup, the board has issued a letter to all residents that they have until March 19th to remove their RVs, trailers and boats, after which time fines will be issued. PPCMA will be monitoring this developing situation, which will directly impact several hundred PPOA members, many of whom had received prior permission from the board and/or ACC for such storage. 


That wraps up the news for now. Stay tuned and spread the word, PPCMA is back in business. Tell your friends and neighbors. They can join by sending a confidential request to PPCMA@charter.net. 
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